Dickie Fritz 100-139, Flame Crescent, Holly Close, Cherry Close, Keurboom Crescent

December 2016

Dear Residents,

December is upon us and as many of you are going away, here are some tips from 24/7:

- Check and test your alarm, fence and panic buttons (please inform the control room first that you are testing)
- Update your contact details
- Don't leave lights on
- Stop newspaper deliveries
- Inform your neighbours of your travel plans
- Change routines where possible

# Dickie Fritz Bridge

As you are all aware, the bridge was badly damaged by the recent floods. We are in the process of erecting a temporary fence, as the council need to perform structural repairs before we can replace the permanent palisade.

### **Pavement Grass**

If you are going away, please can you arrange to have the grass outside your property cut. Long grass is a clear sign to criminals that your house is unoccupied.

### Annual License fee

The annual ICASA licence fee of R186 per household has been paid on your behalf by the road closure's accumulated funds.

### Booms

During December, the middle island at the booms will be widened, and the sensor that is activated by the guard to open the boom will be moved to the island. This will mean that the guard will have clear visibility into cars entering and exiting the area as the drivers swipe the sensor.

## Decorating of Guard House

Thank you to the residents that decorated the guard house so beautifully! It's lovely arriving home in the evenings to the festive lights and decorations!

We would like to wish all our Christian families a very Happy Christmas! If you are travelling please do so carefully.

Kind Regards
The Road Closure Committee

